
 
A MESSAGE FROM OUR President, Terry (T.J.) Johnson ς May 2018 

 
As I write this on the Saturday morning of Winter Storm Evelyn, I can't help but wonder why Mother Nature seems 
to be upset with us.  Oh well, maybe we will have a week or two of spring yet this year.  Our newlyweds, Dennis 
and Kathy Scherer had a wedding day that will be talked about for a long time, having shared it with Evelyn.  
Congratulations to Dennis and Kathy! 
 
VVA Chapter 731 has remarkable camaraderie.  A lot of that is built by volunteering together.  This is where we get 
to spend time together and get to know each other.  Any of our regular volunteers would probably agree with me.   
May and August are by far our two busiest months of the year for volunteering.  So, here is a gentle reminder of all 
the things we need all of you for in May starting with putting flags out at Evergreen Cemetery on Saturday, May 
26th at 9:00 AM.  We put up over 2600 flags in that one cemetery.  Every year we add more.  On Monday, May 
28th, we march in the Memorial Day parade in Manitowoc.  We then go to Two Rivers for a Memorial Service and 
laying of a wreath at the Vietnam Memorial in Vietnam Veterans Memorial Park at noon.  In addition, there are 
usually several school programs in May and June that we conduct at the local high schools and junior high schools. 
 
I want to take the opportunity to thank Richard Luchsinger for heading up the Scholarship Committee, as well as 
all of the volunteers who stayed late after the April meeting to read through the applications, in some cases, 
multiple times, in order to select this year's winnersΧǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΗ 
 
Lastly--BIG NEWS IN MEMBERSHIP:  This is from an email from Mike Demske today.  New life membership will be 
$50.  Those regular members will pay $30.  Those on the three-year plan will automatically become Life Members.  
If regular members do not convert by December 31st, they will be dropped.  My suggestion is that you should 
contact John Salzman (he won't have much information yet on this) before you renew this year. 
 

Our next regular meeting is  
6:30 pm, Thursday, May 3,  
at AMVETS Post 99, 4310 Conroe St. 
Manitowoc Rapids 

If you see a $ next to your name on your 
mailing label, please pay your DUES or 
consider a lifetime membership! 

 
 



 
 
 
 

Veteran Help Agencies  
 

Manitowoc County Veterans 
Service Office: 920-683-4055  
   1701 Michigan Ave., Manitowoc 
 

Cleveland Community Based VA 
Clinic : 920-693-5600 or  
1-877-693-5699  
   1205 North Ave, Cleveland 
 

VA Health Care Clinic (Green 
Bay):  920-431-2500 or  
1-877-204-7970  
   2851 University Ave, Green Bay 
 

Aging and Disabilities Resource 
Center (ADRC):  920-683-4180  
   1701 Michigan Ave., Manitowoc 
 
 
  

Upcoming Events  
 

May 3 ɀ Next Meeting  
6:30pm AmVets Post #99 

 
 

SOUP For VETS! 
Wed. April 25 , May 30, June 27 

NOON at Elks Lodge #687 
1807 N. Rapids Rd. Manitowoc 

FREE to Vets, Guests $2.00 
Soup, rolls, beverage & desserts 

Reservations: 920-323-1200 
920-379-1232 

 

May 26 - Evergreen Cemetery         
Meet at 9am to place flags 

 
May 28 ɀ Memorial Day Parad e 

9am Downtown Manitowoc 
 

June 14 ɀ Flag Day at the Elks 
 
 

 
 

 

     

 
VVA Chapter 731 Officers 

 
President (TJ)  Terry Johnson 920-645-3566 
Vice President        Marvin Decker       920-973-6945 
Secretary   Bill Wojta           920-682-2465  
Treasurer   Harold Olson, Jr.   920-682-5026 
Past President    Ken Decker            920-682-2508 
Sergeant-at-Arms Chris Wagner   920-684-1680 
Chaplain               Ran Jansen      920-553-5355
          

Board of Directors  
2016 -2019  
Ron Wiesner  920-682-0770 
Dave Wanek  920-682-1127 
 
2017-2020  
Ken Wentker  920-755-2386 
 
2018-2021 
Mike Laughrin 920-686-0724 
Bill Pike   920-901-0298 
 
 

Committee Chairpersons  
Color/Honor Guard Tom Hoffman 920-682-5073 
Education  Tom Hoffman 
Finance & Audit Harold Olson, Jr. 
Fund Raising  Dale Schroeder  920-323-4814 
Gold Star  Gordie Strauss 920-684-8760 
Lao-Hmong Alliance 
Membership  John Salzman  920-629-1124 
PR/Newsletter      Cathy Karl/Marietta Johnson 
  C: 920-901-6999/M: 920-901-7769 
Scholarship  Dick Luchsinger    920-682-9232 
Veterans Affairs Glenn Gilbert 

 
Find information at our website: 

 www.VetsOfAmerica.org 
 

Veterans Crisis Line: 1-800-273-8255, Press 1 
 

Or Text to 838255  

http://www.vets/


VVA Chapter 731 General Membership Meeting Minutes, 0 4/0 5/2018 6:30pm  

51 members present   
 
Call to order: Chris Wagner ς Sgt. at Arms 

Pledge of Allegiance: President Terry Johnson 

Moment of Silence for Fallen Comrades and MIA:  TJ 

Sick and Welfare: Don Tienor is rehabbing at Shady Lane after foot surgeries, Marietta Johnson is under 

going treatment for Throat Cancer.  

Secretary's report: Minutes Approved as printed, extra Veterans Magazines available. 

Treasures Report:  Harold Olson, Jr. ς approved as printed, audit will be happening soon. 

State Council: Mike Demske - reported that effective 07/01/2018, all Vets organizations in WI are to be 

exempt from sales tax. 

Color Guard: Tom Hoffman - Past events; March 8 Funeral for Paul Rank, March 17 Funeral for Doug 

Molzahn. March 23 Funeral for Harry Parker. March 17 St. Patrick's Day parade. April 2 Honor Guard 

detail for Don Retzlaff funeral in Milwaukee.  Upcoming events; May 26 Memorial Day Parade & 

Memorial Day program Manitowoc, Memorial Day program Two Rivers Vietnam Veterans Park 12:00. 

June 1 Program Wilson Jr. High School, June 14 Flag Day at the Elks. 

Education: Tom Hoffman - Past events March 27 had a class at Kiel High School.  Upcoming events; April 

9 Valders High School doing a presentation in conjunction with Appleton Chapter 351.  May 24 display at 

the Library all day, Wilson Jr. High School.  June 1 Classroom Wilson Jr High School. 

Scholarship:  Dick Luchsinger - We received 10 Applications and they will be reviewed tonight after the 

meeting. Anyone interested in helping was asked to stay. 

Quartermaster:  Roy Tegen -  T shirts available as well as car decals, and other decals. 

Fund Raising:  Dale Schroeder - Ant Hill Mob has a bike show and dance at EXPO, April 28 & 29. 

Old Business: Tom Hoffman said he has 2 seats available for bus trip to Atlanta. 

New Business: Mike Brezinsky- VA Town Hall meeting, 05/09 at LTC.  12:30 to 2:30 a VERY informative 

meeting with VA people attending.  Tom Hoffman - Vietnam Vets poppies, for sale?   We will get a 

committee to set up some dates to sell them.  Zoo lighting during Xmas pricing was discussed.  TJ - Our 

chapter needs an AVVA representative to represent us for the national/State AVVA.   Cathy Karl has 

volunteered.  Tom Hoffman reported that our County's "Eternal Flame" fund is running out of money.  

So, it looks like all of the Vets organizations will have to work to raise about $200,000 to establish a fund 

to keep the flame lit.   

Election of Officers and Board Members: Election a Landslide for TJ- President; Marv Decker-Vice 

President; William Wojta ς Secretary; Harold Olson, Jr ς Treasurer;  Directors - Mike Laughrin, Bill Pike.  

Elected by unanimous ballot and sworn in. 

Adjourn:  50/50 raffle was won by John Salzman     $47.00 big ones 



The Accidental Hero is a multi-
media one-man show about a WWII 
American officer who miraculously 
liberates the Czech villages of his 
grandparents.  It's a true story, 
written and performed by his 
grandson, Patrick Dewane. His 
grandfather, Matt Konop, refused to 
talk about his service in the war. Yet 
when he died, his basement yielded 
a treasure trove of typewritten 
accounts, photos and rare film 
footage used in this presentation.  

 Capitol Civic Centre ɀ7:30 p.m. Thursday, May 24, ȭ18                  Not to be Missed! 

The Accidental Hero is made possible with support from Ameriprise Financial, Raddatz & Associates. 

$18 Adult, $10 Student, Veterans & Spouse are FREE 

 

     Officers are sworn in at the April Meeting!  

Tom Hoffman (far left) is 

shown swearing in the 

officers: (L-R) Bill Pike, Mike 

Laughrin (Board Members) 

Harold Olson (Treasurer) Bill 

Wojta (Secretary) Terry TJ 

Johnson (President) and 

Marv Decker (Vice-President)    

Sorry you were cut off Marv!   

 _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

As many of you know, VVA 731 and the Ant Hill Mob work together at the Manitowoc Co. Fair to 
man ½ of the Variety Tent. Please consider supporting the Mob as they present this event!  
 

             The 36th Annual  Bike Show & Dance-April 28 & 29 at Expo!  
                                                    sponsored by The Ant Hill Mob & Hoban Cycle 
Show hours are Saturday from 10am -9pm and Sunday 10am-4pm 
                   $4.00 Admission, Seniors $2, under 12 Free 
  Food, beer, soda, vendors, raffles, and beautiful bikes on display.             
 Get your tickets for a chance to win a 2018 Street Glide Special or  
                         a Ranger 900 side by side and four wheeler.  

Saturday Night  we have continuous music from 7pm -midnight with  
Hyde and Crankin Yankees in the Ice Center.  Admission is $5.00 in advance, $7.00 at the door.  

Come out and help us make this a successful charity show to benefit 
 Miracle League of the Lakeshore & Newton First Responders. 



A big thank you for all who donated food for the homeless veterans 

living at the Veterans Assistance Program. My vehicle was so full that 

the rest of the food was taken there two weeks later. Those that 

participated were the Manitowoc Elks Lodge #687, VFW Post 659 and 

the Vietnam Veterans of America Chapter #731.  

There were many boxes and bags of a wide variety of cereals, coffee, 

fruit cups, popcorn, salmon, a very large cooler of frozen chickens, personal hygiene products, $150 in 

Gift Cards, books and shoes. The Gift Cards were used to have a special Easter dinner! Delivered in the 

2nd load were hand wipes, coffee filters, cheese and brats. 

I wish that all of you could see how much these veterans appreciate those donations. With every box 

ƻǊ ōŀƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǳƴƭƻŀŘŜŘ ǘƘŜȅ ƪŜǇǘ ǎŀȅƛƴƎΣ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΗέ  

I will be doing this again on June 15th ƛŦ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΧ 

              Thanks again, 

              Mike Demske 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 



               Thanks again 




